
 

Report to Great Lakes-Gulf Presbytery 
February 28-March 2, 2024 

 
The Selma congregation endured a lot this past year, especially with the 
tornado destroying our church on January 12, 2023. We also lost some 
dedicated members and servants of the Lord with the passing of Elder George 
Evans, Rev. Winston Williams, who was filling our pulpit on most Sabbaths and  
Mrs. Carrie Jones, who served with the Women's Missionary, as well as being a 
faithful attendee. Regardless of the situation, the Lord is still enabling us to 
persevere and endure. Still, the love for God's Word and the meaning of His 
Son, Jesus, dying on the cross for our sins, is exemplified through our desire to 
give Him the praise and the glory; remembering that though we are weak in the 
flesh, we should be strong in the Spirit. 
 
Our pulpit is being filled by Rev. James Martin and he is doing an exemplary job 
of feeding the flock with God's Word. So far his work schedule has been flexible 
enough to be there every Sabbath, so, we are not lacking in receiving God's 
Word and we are thankful for that. Also, we continue to have fellowship and a 
joint service with New Covenant Presbyterian Church during the Thanksgiving 
Holidays. 
 
Cornerstone Presbyterian is still allowing us to use their smaller Sanctuary for 
Sabbath School classes and worship. So, we will be there as long as they allow 
us to be, although, we don't want to impose on them forever. We worship with 
them at least one Sabbath out of the month and participate in communion. We 
graciously thank God for them and they still refuse to accept any monies at all. 
This is truly a blessing because it serves our needs. 
 
We have cleared the site where the church once stood and we have also had 
the property surveyed. The only problem we have is finding someone reputable 
and reasonable to provide some working drawings for a particular floor plan that 
we have. We feel the design has to meet certain criteria for this historic area 
that we are in but that has yet to be determined. We continue to meet to 
discuss our approach but there is still a lot to be done. Although we have been 
meeting and talking to certain agencies in trying to secure any type of grants we 
can; dealing with the government is perplexing. Hopefully, something will 
materialize. 
 
We are mindful that everything is in God's hands, plans and purpose, so, we 
continually ask Him for guidance in all we do. To Him be all the Glory!!! Please 
keep us in your prayers. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Averette Woodson 
Greg Woodson 
James Martin 
Adam Niess, Interim Moderator 



Total membership: 15; Average AM worship attendance: 6; Average PM worship attendance: N/A; Baptized 

members professing: 0; New members by profession: 0; Net change in total membership: 2  

Recommendation 1: That Adam Niess be appointed to continue serving as interim moderator.  

 

 

 



 



 



 


